
MEMORANDUM 

 

 
July 5, 2017 

 

 

TO:  Ro, Miller Reporting Company 

 

FROM: Doug Horne, Assassination Records Review Board 

 

SUBJECT: Corrections to Three ARRB Deposition Transcripts 

 

Thank you for entering the substantial annotated corrections made by each witness to the deposition 

transcripts of both James W. Sibert and Francis X. O’Neill, Jr.  Unfortunately, following my receipt 

of these two corrected transcripts prepared by Miller Reporting Company, I noticed a few key errors 

in the corrected transcripts that none of the reviewers had noticed previously--namely, that the 

ARRB’s General Counsel, Mr. Jeremy Gunn, had been incorrectly described in the transcript as 

working for the U.S. Justice Department.  I’m sure you will understand that since the ARRB is an 

independent Federal Agency, it is imperative that we correct this inaccuracy in each of these 

transcripts.  

 

Accordingly, attachments 1 and 2 to this memo provide these few small, but significant corrections as 

we wish them to appear in the final, corrected versions of the Sibert and O’Neill transcripts.  Please 

print 2 each corrected pages for each page that is corrected, and prepare a new data disk for each 

transcript. [It is not necessary to reprint the complete corrected transcript for the Sibert and O’Neill 

depositions--only the corrected pages.] I will manually insert the corrected pages into the corrected 

transcripts you previously provided. 

 

Additionally, I have enclosed as attachment 3, corrections to the deposition transcript of Edward F. 

Reed, Jr.  In this case, please enter the corrections, prepare two complete printed versions of the 

corrected transcript (including new blue covers), and send us a new data disk. 

 

Please call me should you have any questions.  Thank you.   

 

 


